School-Based Medicaid Q & A
Q: What is the Ohio Medicaid program?

A: The Ohio Medicaid (SHARS) program was designed to allow Ohio school districts to bill the Federal Medicaid Program for the health-related services Ohio schools provide to children with Medicaid Health Insurance.  The Federal Medicaid Program will reimburse school districts for approximately 62% of the cost of these services for eligible students. 

Q: What happened to permit Ohio schools to bill the Federal Medicaid Program?

A: In 1998, the U.S. Congress passed the “Medicare Catastrophic Coverage Act” (P.I. 100-360) which included a provision allowing local school districts to bill the Federal Medicaid Program for these services.

Q: Will the money collected go directly to my child?

A: No. The money is a reimbursement of dollars already spent by your local school district on behalf of all children in the Special Education Program.  The money will be paid to the school district, the “provider” of the health-related service.  Indirectly, this new source of funding will help ALL children.

Q: Will this program affect my child’s regular Medicaid coverage?

A: No. The school Medicaid program is specific to special education services delivered in our school district and is separate from the Medicaid program supported by the State of Ohio.  This program has no impact on the coverage for your child’s normal medical expenses. 
Q: Is our family’s income the only criteria for Medicaid coverage?

A: No. The “Katie Beckett” waiver provides coverage for children with severe disabilities who are being cared for at home.  If a child meets the medical criteria for this program, the income of the parents is not considered in determining eligibility for Medicaid.

Q: What services is the program able to reimburse our district for as determined by, and stated in, my child’s IEP?
A: Audiology Services, Assessment/Evaluation, Counseling Services, Nursing Services, Occupational Therapy Services, Personal Care Services, Physical Therapy Services, Physician Services, Psychological Services, Special Transportation, and Speech/Language Therapy.

If you would like more information about Medicaid, you may contact the Medicaid Client Hot-Line at 1-800-324-8680.
